Louisiana Children’s Trust  Fund

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

JUNE  3, 2011
Call to Order

Malcolm Myer, Board Chair, called the meeting to order.
Welcome and Introductions
Malcolm Myer welcomed Board Members and guests, and introductions were made.
Board Members Present
Carmen Weisner, Louisiana Chapter of NASW
Malcolm Myer, Louisiana State Conference NAACP

Kaaren Hebert for Brent Villemarette, DCFS
Dr. Rebecca White for Cheri Gioe, LA Association for Education of Young Children
Rev. Kathy Radke-Storey, Louisiana Office of Youth Services

Rev. Robert Storey for Pastor Mark Foster, Religious Community

Judge Nancy Konrad, Louisiana Council of Juvenile and Family Court Judges

Kären Hallstrom, Louisiana State Bar Association
Evelyn Jenkins, DCFS/Child Welfare

Kay Kay Warner, Parent Representative Ex-Officio

Board Members Absent
Lisa Miller, University Community

Dr. Juan Gershanik, Louisiana State Medical Society
Joan Hunt, Department of Education

Avon Knowlton, Louisiana Association of Chamber of Commerce Executives

Dr. Nadia Webb, LA Psychological Association
Guests

Terrell Joseph, Alliance for Children and Families/Louisiana Youth Leadership
Carrie Brunswick, Alliance for Children and Families/Louisiana Youth Leadership
Davante Lewis, Alliance for Children and Families/Louisiana Youth Leadership
Jade Hill, Alliance for Children and Families/Louisiana Youth Leadership
Meghan Hanks, Alliance for Children and Families/FYCA
Julio Galan, Alliance for Children and Families/FYCA
Terra Gauthreaux, Alliance for Children and Families/FYCA
Etta Harris-Whitmore, DCFS

Staff

Judy L. Harrison, Executive Director


Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary
Minutes
Judge Nancy Konrad moved approval of the March 11, 2011 Board Meeting Minutes.  Rev. Kathy Radke-Storey seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Financial Reports:  
Etta Harris, DCFS Budget Director, presented information regarding the Administrative Expense report. Ms. Harris reported the Children’s Trust Fund budget for fiscal year was $1.4 million dollars of which $439,000 was federal funds.  Administrative expenditures are limited to 10% of this amount which is $188,000.  As of this date $170,000 has been expended for Administrative Expenses.
Ms.  Harris suggested that the Executive Director meet with Ms. Harris, Jackie Hamilton, Duane Dufrene and Tammy Moore to discuss budget issues and financial reports.  The Administrative Secretary will meet with Jackie Hamilton on a monthly basis to review expenses and budget issues.  It was also suggested that Ms. Harris be cc’d on all e-mails sent to budget/fiscal section.  

Administrative and Direct Service Expenditure reports for the past quarter were handed out to Board Members.  
The Children’s Trust Fund Board was called in to Executive Session.  

Mr. Myer reported that during Executive Session it was determined that the Policy Committee will look at the roles and responsibilities of staff as they relate to the budget.  The point of contact in the budget office will be Miranda Babin and Jackie Hamilton as well as cc’ing Evelyn Jenkins and Etta Harris.
Grantee Presentation
Participants from Family and Youth Counseling Agency’s Youth Leadership Summit presented information and shared experiences regarding the program funded by Children’s Trust Fund.  Students are recommended to the program by school guidance counselors.  The program is also open to children who are home schooled and children involved in foster care.  
Committee Reports
Executive Committee:

 Mr. Myer presented the Executive Committee report.  A Concurrent Resolution regarding support a study of BrightStart ‘s Triple P parenting program was distributed and approved by the Executive Committee with the understanding that it does not obligate the Children’s Trust Fund to anything.  A copy of the resolution was distributed to Board Members.  The Executive Director stated that the resolution does not prevent the Children’s Trust Fund from supporting other parenting programs.  The resolution is to support the study.  It was requested that page 2, paragraph 2 be changed to say:  Whereas, the Louisiana Children’s Trust Fund funding has made a significant investment in the Triple P pilot program and is committed to expanding their funding of evidenced based programs in Louisiana.

Kären Hallstrom made a motion to support the resolution as amended.  Judge Nancy Konrad seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
Grant Review Committee: The Executive Director presented the Grant Review Committee Report for Cheri Gioe.  It was reported that 180 grant applications were received totaling $3,811,707.  Cheri Gioe, Dr. Juan Gershanik, Dr. Nadia Webb and the CTF Executive Director participated in the Grant Review Committee meeting.  The Executive Director reported that there were many high scoring programs that were fully funded therefore not as many programs were recommended for funding as in the past.  A copy of the Grant Review Committee’s recommendations was presented to all Board Members.  It was reported that 84 programs were recommended for funding totaling $1,154,402.  
A copy of the conference grant application that was previously approved by the Grant Review Committee and   the Executive Committee was distributed to Board Members.  Malcolm Myer, Board Chair, requested that the new conference grant application be reviewed by the Policy Committee.  Discussion followed.  
Kären Hallstrom made a motion to institute an interim policy to use the conference application as a pilot project and include a questionnaire to obtain feedback from applicants.  Judge Nancy Konrad seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
Kären Hallstrom made a motion to approve the Grant Review Committee report as presented. Judge Nancy Konrad seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Legislative Committee: Kären Hallstrom will e-mail a copy of her legislative tracking chart to the Executive Director to forward to the Board.   Two bills of interest to the Children’s Trust Fund Board were as follows:

HB434 would have changed the name of DSS to DCFS in the Children’s Trust Fund Act.  The bill 


did not make it out of committee.

HB15 would provide for a 10% decrease of all state professional, personal, consulting service contracts.  This would not affect Children’s Trust Fund contracts as funding comes from dedicated funds and a federal grant.  It was discussed that if the Children’s Trust Fund should lose state funds that this would affect the match for federal funds
New Business

Executive Director’s Report:  
The Executive Director reported that she has been working on the Annual Report for the Legislature and the CBCAP Grant Application.  


The Day at the Capitol was held on May 26th, 2011.  The Children’s Trust Fund partnered with 

CASA’s Voices for Children Rally and the Grandparents Raising Grandchildren Grand Rally.   

Jerry Mayer with Louisiana Network provided taping of the event and rallies’ at no 

charge and coverage of the will be shown on cable statewide.

Mr. Myer inquired regarding Mr. Melancon’s Public Relations contract for FY12.  

TheExecutiveDirector reported to the Board that the Public Relations Contract will have to be 

put out on bid and that this process will take six months.  Due to this fact the Mr. Myer requested 
that a six month contract in the amount of $20,000 be approved by the Board for the 

Public Relations Contract with Mr. Melancon.
Kären Hallstrom made a motion to precede with a six month Public Relations Contract in the amount of $20,000.  Rev. Robert Storey seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
Meeting was adjourned.
NEXT MEETING:  September 9, 2011
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